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Yes – there is confidential information, do not post 

No – comfortable to publish to the IESO web page 

☐ 

 

To promote transparency, feedback submitted will be posted on the Post Go-Live True-Ups for 

the Renewed Market engagement page unless otherwise requested by the sender. 
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Following the Market Rule Improvements and Change to Governance of Approval of Market 

Parameters September 16, 2025 engagement webinar, the Independent Electricity System Operator 

(IESO) is seeking feedback from stakeholders on the items discussed. The presentation and recording 

can be accessed from the e ngagement web page. 

Note: The IESO will accept additional materials where it may be required to support your rationale 

provided below. When sending additional materials please indicate if they are confidential. 

Please submit feedback to engagement@ieso.ca by September 23, 2025. 

Feedback Form 

mailto:engagement@ieso.ca
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MR-00489-R00: Change to Governance for Approval of Market Parameters 

What feedback do you have on the proposed amendments related to the governance for approval of 

market parameters? 

 
 

OPG thanks the IESO for the opportunity to provide feedback on this engagement and looks 
forward to working closely with the IESO on this and future engagements. 

OPG recommends the Market Rule Amendment Process for the review, revision and approval of 
market parameters, as the amendment process offers a defined, transparent, and accountable 
process for all stakeholders. It also demonstrates the IESO’s continued commitment to 
stakeholder engagement and input in the refinement of the market design. OPG would be 
supportive of market parameter changes if the changes are supported by sound technical 
analysis, meaningful and transparent stakeholder engagement / consultation, and consideration 
for stakeholder input, with Technical Panel oversight. 

Should the IESO choose to proceed with the proposed governance change, OPG believes it 
would reduce the IESO Board’s governance and oversight of the noted market parameters and 
could result in the perception of reduced accountability and transparency in the decision- 
making process of these market parameters. We also note that the removal of IESO Board 
oversight could also result in reduced market participant (MP) contribution in the development 
of the new values that has significant material impact on MPs. 
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